
Minutes of June 9th, 2009  
 
In Attendance:  Becky Moul, Paul Ellis, Scott Carbee, Cathy Gombas and Johanna Moul (Vol. Sec) 
Absent: Sara Cox 
Residents Present: Tom Anderson Mike Petrovick 
 
Meeting opened at 7:00pm 
 
Today Becky, Paul and Tom Anderson accepted an award from the NRRA. It was presented to the town for the 
most recycling per capita for towns of 1001 to 5000 residents.  The plaque has been given to Paul. He has 
volunteered to make a case for it so it can be displayed securely at the transfer station. 
Tom asked to be heard. He thanked the commission for all their hard work and congratulated them on the 
award. 
 
Review of Minutes: 
Scott motions to accept minutes of May 13th as written. Becky seconds, all in favor.  
 
Becky passed out the spreadsheet of employee hours. The heavy weeks (28hrs) are due to the burn pile. Weeks 
that they didn’t burn 2 employees are over the budgeted number of hours. The board recommends the 
employees put a note on their timesheet to indicate what was done during the extra hours worked. Bring to the 
Selectmen’s attention.  
 
Tom, Becky & Sherry went thru the budget numbers. Things seem to be in order. Sherry is faxing the bills to 
Becky and she is designating the account numbers. The budget was fixed and Sherry and Becky will be working 
together on the billing, therefore they felt no need for Tom & Sherry to come to our meeting.  
 
Mike Petrovick presented the final drawing of the Transfer Station Recycling Building. There were a couple of 
minor changes. He will make a final drawing and provide large ones for the commission to give to contractors 
for a quote. Mike recommended T-111 material for the outside instead of clapboard. It would be much cheaper 
and as effective. 
 
The commission will go to the Selectmen with the plans to get their approval before proceeding. Becky to get 
WDC on the agenda for June 22. The employee hours will also be discussed at that time. 
 
2009 Hazardous Waste Bid:  
Becky informed commission that Tom has contacted the Hazardous Waste people from last year. According to 
the 1987 Town report if we are pleased with a contractor we can approach them to work for us again without 
putting the work out to bid. 
 
Becky had communication with Bonnie concerning metal. We will be paid $70 per ton to have it removed. 
Becky to inform Tom and recommend having it hauled away. 
 
Next meeting is July 14th, 7pm at the Town Offices Meeting Room 
 
Paul motions to adjourn the meeting, Scott seconds, all in favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:20pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Johanna Moul, Volunteer Minutes Taker 


